IN AND AROUND THE PENINSULA

(Continued from previous page.)

Union of Jewish Women.

Addressing the last monthly meeting at the Zionist Hall on Tuesday afternoon, Mr. Justice Frumkin said that he wished to bring the Hebrew University on Mount Scopus home to the Jewish Community in South Africa. The work of the University was not yet familiar to the Jews of the Diaspora. The University was the only purely Jewish institution of its kind. It had 33 branches of science and the humanities and was already succeeding in rendering service to the Jewish nation.

Representatives of the University were attending international convocations and Jewish culture was being brought to the fore in the civilisations of the world. The University was helping to co-ordinate Jewish thought throughout the world. In Palestine itself, it was serving as a guide and leader not only in cultural life, but also in the economic development of the country. The University, however, was in need of support. It was the only University that was not endowed. Its needs were enormous and groups of friends of the University were becoming interested in finding a means of support for their institution. South Arfican Jewry should be able to find some £10,000 a year for the University.

Mr. David Gamble spoke on "The Contemporary Novel." He traced the development of the modern novel and the influences of economic life that were reflected in it.

Mrs. S. R. Sloman presided and Mrs. Berezowski reported on the work of the interim annual meeting of the Union which took place in Johannesburg.

Miss H. Purwitzky thanked Mr. Gamble for his interesting address, and Mrs. A. Lieberman proposed a vote of thanks to Mr. Justice and Mrs. Frumkin for bringing to the notice of the Union the work of the Hebrew University.

At the commencement of the meeting, tribute was paid to the memory of the late Mr. Isaac Ochberg and a voté of sympathy was passed to his wife and family.

Hebrew Teachers' Vacation Course.

The opening ceremony of the above will take place on Sunday next, the 19th inst. at 10 a.m., at the new Talmud Torah, Hope Street, Cape Town.

All are cordially invited to attend.

Cape Mizrachi Organisation.

A Chanukah evening, arranged by the above organisation in conjunction with the Gmoroh Class (Tachkmoyni), was held at the Roeland Street Synagogue Hall.

The Chairman, Mr. I. Shuel, spoke on the significance of Chanukah and of the progress made by the pupils of the Gmoroh Class.

Rabbi M. Morgenstern spoke on the struggle of Jewry for freedom and justice ever since its origin as a nation and until

A. Kaufman, of Maitland, praised the work of the Mizrachi in establishing the Gmoroh Class thus kindling the candles of the Menorah of Jewish know. ledge in the Diaspora.

Rabbi I. S. Kramer, spoke also on Chanukah and of the importance of carrying on the Gmoroh Class on a larger scale.

The singing of the Hatikvah concluded a very pleasant evening.

(Continued in Second Column).

University of Cape Town.

SCHOLARSHIPS AND PRIZES.

The following Jewish students have been awarded scholarships and prizes by the University of Cape Town:-

Porter Scholarship (£225 per annum for two years): G. P. Hochschild, M.Sc. (Pure Maths.).

First Year—Commerce (Ackerman, £10 10s. per annum for three years): A. Friedgood.

Second Year-Medicine (Lewis, £50 per annum for 3-4 years): L. Stein; proxime, B. E. Cohen.

Third Year-Medicine (McCullough, £20 for one year): V. Schrire.

Economics (Louis Wiener, £50 per annum for two years): B. S. Yamey.

Music (Van Hulsteyn, £20 for one year): Miss R. Jacobson (half-share).

Governor-General's Prize (£2 10s., English: Miss D. Greenberg.

Corporation Silver Medal (for Third Year

in Engineering): Cecil Freeman.

Obituary

Mrs. CARRIE ROSEN.

The death took place yesterday morning at her residence in Oranjezicht, of Mrs. Carrie Rosen, wife of Mr. Maurice Rosen, the veteran communal worker.

The late Mrs. Rosen was a woman of very charitable and kind-hearted disposition and until a few years ago when her health became impaired, she took an active part in all Jewish institutions, particularly in the Cape Jewish Aged Home of which she was chairlady.

She was always bright and cheerful, and showed great courage and fortitude during her long illness.

The sincerest sympathy is extended to Mr. Rosen and family in their sad bereavement.

(Continued from First Column).

Charity Concert for Polish Children.

A very successful concert under auspices of the Association to Relieve Poor Children in Poland was held in the Zionist Hall on Sunday night.

Mr. Jacob Waislitz gave a number of readings in Yiddish and together with members of the Cape Town Dramatic Circle produced the first act of "200,000," which was very well received by the large audience. Miss Pauline Sluszny acted as accompanist.

TRADITION COUNTS!

THE THATCHED TAVERN

GREENMARKET SQUARE, CAPE TOWN.

Reconstructed and Reconditioned.

COMFORT AND SERVICE

IS "THE THATCHED" MOTTO.

"It Goes With a Swing."

SECOND SUCCESSFUL PRODUCTION.

A large audience was again present in the City Hall on Wednesday night when the revue "It Goes With a Swing," organised by Mrs. Alexander in aid of the Jewish National Fund was produced for the second time. This proved equally as successful as on the first night and every item on the long and varied programme was well received and met with great applause.

Credit is due to Mr. L. Burman, who was the stage manager, and to Mr. M. Oblowitz, who was assistant stage manager.

Cabaret.

A cabaret, arranged by the Sea Point Branch of the Bnoth Zion Association, was held in the Drill Hall after the second production of the revue on Wednesday night and proved a gay and jolly affair.

Rose Alper, the brilliant South African singer, sang "Blue Danube" and "Just a Rose" to the great delight of all. Fernandez, a pupil of Miss Elvira Kirsch, and Rita Lazarus gave dance interludes, while little Miss Marks aroused great admiration for her contortionist turns. Felix de Cola and his Orchestra provided the music.

The Jewish National Fund which will benefit very considerably by the two performances of the revue owes a deep debt of gratitude to the producers and every member of the cast who so willingly gave their time and energy in order to make it the success it proved. The production was a fine example of what co-operation on the part of local artists can achieve and those who saw "It Goes With a Swing," will look forward to another production by the same body of artists in the near future.

The production of the revue entailed an enormous amount of work, and the way in which this was carried out reflects great credit on all concerned. In particular it reveal how well organised the Bnoth Zion Association is to-day, for each branch contributed its share towards the success of the undertaking and carried out the instructions from headquarters without demur.

It is to be hoped that the Association will not rest on its laurels now, as far as the Jewish National Fund is concerned, but that the success of "It Goes With a Swing" will spur it on to further effort on behalf of the Fund.

13th Young Israel Camp.

Applications are coming in fast for the 13th Young Israel Camp to be held once again from December 31st to January 14th at the ever-popular Strand.

All those desirous of spending a really enjoyable holiday in a truly Jewish atmosphere are reminded to send in their applications to the Camp Secretary, P.O. Box 1588, Cape Town as soon as possible. A most entertaining programme has been arranged, including the showing of the Palestinian Talkie, Zot Hi Ha-aretz. (This is the Land.)